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Brothers, 

November ended with the passing of SK Ellis Schott and Council 
Lecturer and SK Robert Federighi. Both fine Catholic gentlemen 
who contributed their persona to our events and activities in a 
way that was unique to them. It will be hard to have an event 
without them in our presence. Their passing has made me reflect 
on the value of all of you to our Council and to the Knights of 
Columbus. We all contribute our personal values and talents to 
make our efforts a success for our Order, Parish, Families and 
ourselves.  

The services for Robert Federighi have been sent to all of you and 
hope that you can attend any or both of them to celebrate his life 
and support his family.  

Festa Italiana was held with 232 attending. A 50/50 Raffle was 
held for the first time with the winner contributing their share 
back to the Council. Thanks to all who worked to make this event 
a success starting early in the morning to late in the evening with 
the cleanup. Your contributions and enthusiasm are what makes 
this a success.  

November’s activities included Memorial Mass at St. Augustine’s 
Cemetery on Veteran’s Day coordinated by Brother Paul Calderon, 
The Ron and Nancy Silva Coat Drive coordinated by Brother Bob 
Wolf and the distribution of the St. Vincent de Paul Thanksgiving 
food baskets coordinated by Brother Robert Strawn. Thanks to all 
of you who made these events a success.  

December will continue with the Breakfast with Santa on the 9th, 
Parish Christmas Concert on the 14th, Council Christmas Party on 
the 15th and coordinating Parking for Christmas Eve and Day. 
Please volunteer if you can for these Council events.  

Our Crabfeed on February 9 is fast approaching. Planning is 
starting on all aspects of this event which is our major fund 
raiser. Contributions from local businesses are being collected for 
the silent auction. Information for the Crabfeed will be sent 
separately and Signup Genius will be used to coordinate the 
volunteer activities for the event. Please consider helping out 
wherever you can.  

(Continued on next page) 



 

 

  

Continued

Finally, I would like to wish you and your family a very safe and Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year.  

 

05/12/19/26 December 

 Gateway Safeway Food Pickup, 8am 

02 December Donut Social- Both Churches; Cookies at SES—Evening Masses 

06 December Officer’s Meeting, 7PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4 

09 December Breakfast with Santa, St. Augustine’s Hall 

13 December Dinner, 7:00 PM, Business Meeting, 7:45 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall; Rms 4-5 

14 December Christmas Concert Parking and Refreshments, St. Elizabeth Seton Church  

15 December Council Christmas Party, Home of Brother Mike Hewitt 

24 December Christmas Eve Parking, Both Churches 

25 December Christmas Day Parking 

 

02/09/16/23/30 January 

 Gateway Safeway Food Pickup, 8am 

03 January Officer’s Meeting, 7PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4 

06 January Donut Social- Both Churches; Cookies at SES—Evening Masses 

10 January Dinner, 7:00 PM, Business Meeting, 7:45 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall; Rms 4-5 

26 January Walk For Life, San Franciso 



3  

 

  

Our council has a mobile application that will allow you to be connected to our 
activities as well as providing a convenient access to other websites for our Parish, 
Diocese and other Knights of Columbus groups.  

The app will provide you with our Calendar, Newsletters and Website as well as 
links to various other websites including our Parish, Diocese and more. You can 
even pay your dues, purchase Apparel and buy tickets to our events such as our 
upcoming Crab Feed and 50th Anniversary. 

Be sure to enable notifications on your mobile device for the app after you 
install it. This will allow you receive short messages from the council. 
Contact me or someone you know if you are having are having any 
difficulties doing this. It will be the same as for notifications from other 
apps on your mobile device.  

The steps for downloading and installing the Knights of Columbus App on iPhone 
and Android are given below. 

Do the following for the iPhone:  

If you have not logged in to the Apple App Store for a while you will be prompted 
for either your password or finger print. Once entered you will see the fill moving 
around the ⭕. Once completed the get button will switch to an Open button. 

 Open the App Store App 

 Search for the App Connectu Knights of 
Columbus  

 Press the Get Button 

 Find the App on your phone and open the 
app. 

 You will be prompted the first time to enter 
the Council # enter 6043 

 Wait for the configuration to complete 

 Enjoy our Council Information on the go 

Do the following for an Android Phone:  

 Go to the Play Store and search for the 
application by typing “Connectu Knights 
of Columbus” 

 Download the app 

 Launch it 

 Enter our council number 6043  

 Wait for the configuration to complete 

 Enjoy our Council information on the go 

When you are done you should see this 
screen.  

 

This article is a revision of the article in 
the January 2018 Newsletter 



 

 

  

 

 

Peace, joy and love  

Robert 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

This Council’s Worthy Lecturer/Historian, my friend, Sir Knight Robert Federighi 
died on Wednesday, 21 November 2018. 

Eternal Rest Grant unto him O Lord and may perpetual light shine upon him.  

 — Fr. Paul Minnihan 

I still can't believe Robert is gone!  He always spoke to me before and after every 
Mass he attended at Saint Elizabeth Seton.  Eternal rest grant unto him Oh Lord, 
and may your perpetual light shine upon him forever!  —Fr. Kwame Assenyoh 

A kind man who’s hugs and encouraging words challenging us to focus on the 
world around us with prayer will be missed. His presence was always a lift to our 
events getting the Brothers reflect on why we do what we do. He was our 
cheerleader.  —WGK Ted Dudziak 

This is a tremendous loss to our Council.  —PGK SK Paul Unpingco 

As only Robert could say, "I love you brother!". My first thought when I heard 
this devastating news was "I love you Robert". He will be missed by all those that 
knew him. He was one of the most spiritual people I knew. 

—Brother Dave Frankenberger 

My condolences goes out to his family. No words can be described how sorry I’m 
for the loss. My god have him in his kingdom.  He Always greeted me with a 
smile and made me feel comfortable when I showed up for the meetings. He will 
be missed.—Brother Emeterio Negrete Jr. 
 

* Vigil and Rosary on Monday 12/10 at Wilson and Kratzer Chapel of 
San Ramon, 825 Hartz Way, Danville:  6 to 8PM with the Rosary at 7PM. 

* Funeral Mass Tuesday 12/11 at St. Augustine : 10AM with a reception 
to follow. Fr. Kwame will be officiating. 
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Hello Brothers, 

I will be unable to attend the Business Meeting in December due to my work 
schedule.  I will miss you all and look forward to seeing you in January.  I will be 
in Pleasanton off and on during the month of December.  If I can help in any way 
please let me know and we can meet on a day I am home.  Listed below are 
degree advancement opportunities through the end of January.  The Danville 
2nd/3rd event is wonderful.  They have great food and it is free to you.  If you 
would like to advance to the 4th degree, the opportunity is on February 2nd in 
Rohnert Park.  Another wonderful event.  Please be advised the registration 
deadline for this event is January 25th.  Please feel free to call me with any 
questions.  

God bless, 

Darren 

darrenmedeiros@gmail.com 
  

Admission Degree - 1st in Antioch 

Mon, December 3, 19:30 – 20:30 

St Ignatius of Antioch, 3351 Contra Loma Blvd, Antioch, CA 94509 

There is no charge for this Degree, but Councils who are bringing candidates should also bring a 
Candidate Kit. 
  

Knighthood Degree - 3rd in Fremont 

Mon, December 10, 18:30 – 20:30 

Holy Spirit Church, 37588 Fremont Blvd, Fremont, CA 94536 

Registration starts at 6:30 and closes at 7:15 (No exceptions!) and the degree starts promptly at 
7:30. (Anyone not registered by 7:15 will be turned away.) 
  

Formation and Knighthood Degrees - 2nd/3rd in Danville 

Sat, January 12, 2019, 10:00 – 14:30 

St Isidore Catholic Church, 440 La Gonda Way, Danville, CA 94526 

Host DD Ken Rief Phone: 925-200-5406 Father Frank Cocollico #4060 Council Formation 
Registration-  

9:00 AM until 10:00 AM Formation Degree - 10:00 AM until about 11:15 AM Knighthood Reg and 
Lunch -  

11:15AM until12:00PM Knighthood Degree - 12:15 PM until about 2:15 PM 
  

Admission (1st) Degree - Fremont 

Mon, January 14, 2019, 19:00 – 20:30 

Holy Spirit Church, 37588 Fremont Blvd, Fremont, CA 94536 

Location: Holy Spirit Church "Peace Center" 37588 Fremont Blvd Fremont, CA 94536 Registration: 
7:00  

Start: 7:30 Fee: None 
  

Patriotic Degree - 4th in Rohnert Park 

Saturday, Feb 2, 2019 

DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel Sonoma Wine Country, 1 Doubletree, Rohnert Park, CA 94928 
Details too complex to list, please see program file attached to distribution email . 
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Brothers, 

  

We are holding another Patriotic Degree on February 2, 2019.  The Knights no longer 
require a waiting period between attaining Degrees.  With that said, there will be 
Formation and Knighthood degrees in January that will qualify you to complete the 
Patriotic Degree.  If interested, membership Darren Medeiros 
(darrenmedeiros@gmail.com) must be contacted ASAP so you are scheduled to 
complete the required exemplifications.  The Assembly has to vote to approve your 
application. If you have completed your Knighthood degree please contact PGK Jeff 
Brent jeffbrent5309@yahoo.com if you are interested in completing the Patriotic 
Exemplification, further information attached. 

  

As an active member of the Knights of Columbus, you and your family will have 
increased opportunities for service to our Church and your community. These 
opportunities are greatly enhanced when you accept our invitation to join the Patriotic  
Degree of the Knights of Columbus. When you accept our invitation to join the 
Patriotic Degree, you will stand by those that have fought to keep our country free. 
You will learn of the accomplishments of those who have formed our great country 
and those who have fought and died to ensure our freedom. 

  

May God light your path, 

  

PGK SK Jeff Brent 
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A message to the Grand Knight from  Lee Ann Harper, Office of Youth Protection, 
Manager, KofC Supreme 

As a general matter, the Knights of Columbus expects that those participating in Knights 
of Columbus sponsored youth programs or activities on diocesan/parish property comply 
with diocesan safe environment policies. The Order's main concern is that knights 
cooperate with diocese and be compliant with the diocesan policies for volunteers using 
diocesan/parish property. We encourage our members to comply with applicable diocesan 
safe environment requirements when using parish/diocesan property.  

If you discover that a knight is conducting a Knights sponsored youth program on 
diocesan/parish property without having completed applicable diocesan safe environment 
requirements, we would expect and understand that you would act to prohibit him from 
continued participation in our youth program on diocesan/parish property. For the Order, 
it is sufficient reason for a parish or diocese to prohibit a Knights sponsored youth 
program because the participating members leading the youth program have not 
complied with the diocesan requirements, even if they have completed the requirements 
of the Knights of Columbus Safe Environment Program.  

The Knights of Columbus Safe Environment Program training and/or background 
screening is in addition to the diocesan requirements. We take seriously our obligation to 
ensure compliance with our Safe Environment Program. On a weekly basis we review 
member compliance and follow up directly with members and their grand knights when 
members are noncompliant. When members are noncompliant they are removed from 
their youth serving roles. 

 

The Diocese of Oakland requires that all volunteers be trained to recognize and 
respond to the signs of abuse, to be informed of the reporting procedures and to 
learn how to safeguard the children and vulnerable adults in their care. Training is 
available thru VIRTUS and can be done on line or at a live training. Registration for 
either is mandatory. Trainings are available in Spanish and English. Check out the 
diocesan website for more information. 

Bottom-line: we must follow the request of the Diocese and ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST 
take their training The knights training is in addition to the diocesan requirements. 

The parish website includes a page on the training 
[http://www.catholicsofpleasanton.org/safe-environment.html].  The information on 
that page seems to cover most of the information on the comparable page for the 
Diocese [https://www.oakdiocese.org/offices/safe-environment/safe-environment-
and-victims-assistance?searchterm=safe+environment+training].  The Diocese page 
does include access to locations scheduled for live training. 

State Deputies, grand knights, and faithful navigators (if their assemblies sponsor a 
Columbian Squires Circle) are required to complete Praesidium’s Armatus© youth 
protection training to help ensure that they understand the policies and procedures 
that members of the Knights of Columbus are expected to follow regarding the safety 
and well-being of young people served through the Order’s programs and activities. 
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Each September since 2003 has been designated as Life Insurance Awareness 
Month. Like most awareness-raising campaigns, Life Insurance Awareness Month was 
created because there is an overwhelming lack of understanding of life insurance, its 
uses, its benefits, and its variations among the general public. Each year, the Life 
Insurance Market Research Association (LIMRA) puts out the results from a recent 
survey, and unfortunately, the numbers they report continue to be discouraging.  

A recent survey found that more than 75 percent of people polled did not have a 
personal financial advisor, even though 68 percent of them said their opinion of the 
current economic conditions was somewhat unfavorable or very unfavorable.  

In other words, a majority of those surveyed were uncomfortable with the economy 
and the uncertainty it brings, yet they did not seek professional assistance. Maybe 
they spoke with their friends and family. Maybe they hoped the instability would go 
away on its own. Maybe they did not know to whom to turn.  

If you fall into this category, please remember that as a member of the Knights of 
Columbus, you have a full-time, professional agent you can call your own. My 
primary responsibility is the care and service of your family’s life insurance, 
retirement and long-term care needs. I’ll answer your questions because I want your 
decisions to be informed ones. I want to help.  

Another LIMRA statistic said 43 percent of people did not buy life insurance because 
they worry about “making the wrong decision.” Talk with me, your agent, and, 
afterwards, you’ll understand that the only wrong decision was not purchasing 
sooner to protect your family’s future.  



 

 

  

 

Photography 

 

Tracy Seager 

 

(925) 264-9967 

 

tracy_seeger@hotmail.com 
 

Medical Insurance 
 

Paul Unpingco 

(925) 227-9900 

paul@mindsharegroup.com 
 

Tax Preparation 

 

Robert Strawn 

 

(925) 249-0600 

 

http://www.amtstax.com 

 

Plumber 

 

Tom Cortez 

 

(925) 461-8549 
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 Realtor 

Mark Kotch 

(925) 989-1581 

Alain Pinel Realtors 

Lic # 01409780 

http://www.MarkKotch.com 

Realtor 

 

Chris Duarte 

 

(925) 699-1969 

Photo Restore 

 

Ted Dudziak 

 

(510) 912-6370 

 

dudziak.tj@gmail.com 

Embroidering 

 

Jane Medeiros 

 

darrenmedeiros@gmail.com 

Language Translator 
French, Dutch (Flemish), Spanish 

 

Mark Jacops 

 

mjsunol@comcast.net 
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If you see errors in the contents of the Council Newsletter, please notify the Newsletter Editor at 
bob_for_kofc6043@pacbell.net or 408-234-8224. 

If you are receiving a printed copy of this newsletter and can be accessed via email you are missing 
out!  The electronic copy of the Newsletter arrives sooner, is in color and the content is not 
compressed to fit into the limitations of the printed page.  If you want an electronic copy, send 
your email address to:  dompe@pacbell.net.  An electronic copy of the Newsletter is also available 

on the Council’s Website:  www.kofc6043.org 

If you have submitted an entry to the Prayer Requests on the following page, please review the list 
to determine if your entry is correct and is still current.  Please contact the Newsletter Editor for 
any corrections, deletions and additions.  Entries older than six months will occasionally be 
removed.  If you wish to have the prayer request retained, please contact me.  

 

 Our Council is located in the Oakland Chapter (oaklandkofc.org), District 41.   

We meet on the 1st Monday Evening each month at 7 PM -  St Elizabeth Seton Church 
(Room B) 
 
Should you need Job Search guidance, resource information, networking direction, or 
motivation support in your search for employment we are here to help! 
 
Linkedin Group - Employment Connections CCOP  
Mike_Machi@yahoo.com 
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For those who are ill we pray that they will find 
the healing power of God: 
e 

Nancy Manns– Cousin of Brother Ted Selna’s wife 
Ray Wilson– Son of Brother Hal Wilson 
Shannon White Greene– Goddaughter of Brother David Seeger 
Joe Dell’Aquila– Cousin of PGK Stephen Natale 
Charlie Barclay– Friend of PGK Chuck Berardi 
Mary Anderson– Aunt of Brother Mario Butzner 
Greg Anderson– Cousin of Brother Mario Butzner 
Benjamin Wolf– Son of Brother Bob Wolf 
Skip Bowe– Friend of PGK Dennis Maurice 
Tom Perry– Friend of Brother Tony Soby 
Jeannie Pohorsky– Sister of Brother Michael Schibler 
Catherine Pohorsky– Niece of Brother Michael Schibler 
Daniel Schibler- Brother of Brother Michael Schibler 
Joseph Schibler– Brother of Brother Michael Schibler 
James Schibler- Brother of Brother Michael Schibler 
Romano Family– In-Laws of Brother Michael Schibler 
Gail Labyak– Sister of Brother Howard Merrill 
Mark & Greg– Cousins of Brother Rich Fredette 
Glen Anchiny– Friend of Brother Rich Fredette 
Dee DeCirerello– Sister-in-Law of PGK Brad Schieferstein 
Bella Gavino-Daughter of Brother Tobby Gavino 
Mary Serrato– Mother of Brother Chris Serrato 
George Hegarty Sr.– Father of Brother George Hegarty 
Arlene Rouquette– Daughter of Brother Ed Rouquette 
Jeni Bettencoourt– Daughter of Brother Jim Carpenter 
Terry Brown- Friend of Brother Manny D’Albora 
Charlie Bruno– Friend of Brother Manny D’Albora 
Marlene Pearson-Friend of Brother Manny D’Albora 
Lori D’Albora-Wife of Brother Manny D’Albora 
Charlotte Machi– Wife of PGK Mike Machi, Sr. 
Linda Junge– Sister of Brother Tom Egan 
Conchita Sigua– Mother of Brother Chris Sigua 
Bob Grubbs– Son of Brother David Grubbs  
Kevin Raja– Son of Brother Paul Raja 
Stu Eberhardt– Friend of Brother Kevin Ryan 
Chris Kenny– Son of Brother Joe Kenny 
Madison Hebron– Daughter of PGK Ron Hebron 
Jim/Helen Wellbeloved– Brother of Brother David Wellbeloved 

Christine & Lyn McQuilliams– Daughter & Son-in-Law 
of Brother David Wellbeloved 
Cody McQuilliams– Grandson of Brother David Wellbeloved 
Renee Hewitt– Mother of Brother Michael Hewitt 
Raul Chacon– Father of Brother David Chacon 
LIsaac Chacon– Son of Brother David Chacon 
Virginia Perez– Mother-in-Law of Brother Ed Fitzpatrick 
Theresa Fitzpatrick– Mother of Brother Ed Fitzpatrick 
Kyle McKitrich– Friend of WGK Ted Dudziak 
Melanie Brent– Wife of WGK Jeff Brent 
Patricia Hanrahan– Sister of Brother Joe Gourley 
Shauna Gourley– Daughter of Brother Joe Gourley 
Joan Quintanilla-Friend of Brother Emet Negrete 
Olivia Negrete– Wife of Brother Emet Negrete 
Karen Brady– Daughter of Brother Joe Bonnevolke 
Mary Beth Osborne– Friend of Brother Darren Medeiros 
Doug Musco– Brother-in-Law of Brother Darren Medeiros 
Gert Provost– Mother-in-Law of Brother Darren Medeiros 
Deacon Joe Sicat-Father of Brother Jom Sicat 
Sarah Miller- Daughter of Brother Pete Miller 
Kelly Pietro- Daughter of Brother Dom Pietro 
Lyssa Pietro– Daughter of Brother Dom Pietro 
Nealda Castillo– Mother of Brother Gabriel Castillo 
Paul Fitzgerald– Brother of Brother Frank Fitzgerald 
Sandy Warren– Wife of Brother Frank Fitzgerald 
Patrick Hughes– Brother of PGK Dan Hughes 
Jack Deckert– Son of Brother Chuck Deckert 
Barbara Carvalho– Mother of Field Agent Jeff Carvalho 
Marvel Brodnick– Mother of Brother Dean Brodnick 
William Langenhuizen– Father of Brother Bob Lange 
Wenkwei Liu– Father of Brother Grant Liu 

Ardys Henson-Mother of Brother Christian Dungo 
Dave Peterson– Brother-in-Law of Brother Tom Smith 
Marty Smith– Mother of Brother Tom Smith 
Ellyn Kelly– Mother of PGK Ray Kelly 
SK Ron Shinn– Brother-in-Law of Brother Robert Strawn 
Patricia Guzman– Mother of Brother Robert Strawn 
Greeta Pliler-Friend of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Jim Barbaccia– Son of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Florence Barbaccia– Wife of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Mike Kotch– Son of PGK Mark Kotch 
Mike Santos– Son of Brother John Santos 
Virginia Ng-Friend of PGK Paul Unpingco 
Angela Partolan– Friend of PGK Paul Unpingco 
Diana Sasamoto- Friend of PGK Paul Unpingco 
Remmy Unpingco– Mother of PGK Paul Unpingco 
Jonathan Jacops– Son of Brother Mark Jacops 
Frank Jacops– Brother of Brother Mark Jacops 
Phillip Reilly– Son of PGK Joe Reilly 
Paul Santero– Son of PGK Lou Santero 
Ray Rodman– Friend of PGK Lou Santero 
Ed Santero– Son of PGK Lou Santero 
Adrienue Wood– Daughter of Brother John Wood 
Marie Sena– Sister-in-Law of PGK Mike Kliment 
Michael Paul Kliment– Grandson of PGK Mike Kliment 
Chris Kliment— Son of PGK Mike Kliment 
Travyn Rasiah– Son of Brother Pravin Rasiah 
Benjamin Cruz– Son of Brother Anthony Cruz 
Jeff Gierapz & Family– Friends of Brother Ron Hansen 
Mike Sutorius– Brother-in-Law of Brother Ron Hansen 
Jennifer Hansen– Daughter of Brother Ron Hansen 
Helen Hirashiki-Wife of Brother Mark Worrell 
Marie Andal– Mother of Brother Dennis Andal 
Kevin Ngwanyia– Son of Brother George Ngwanyia 
Christine Estrada-Wife of Brother Junior Estrada 
Joshua Studendorff– Son of Brother Mike Studendorff 
Kelli Machi-Wife of PGK Mike Machi, Jr. 
Marie Minnihan– Mother of Pastor Paul Minnihan 
Fr. Dan Danielson, Former Pastor 
Brother Mario Butzner 
Brother Mike Studendorff 
Brother John Gorman 
Brother Jack Greene 
Brother Frank Costa 
Brother Ellis Schott 
Brother Walter Desouza 
Brother Roland Fernandez 
Brother Robert Bills 
Brother David Wellbeloved 
Brother Frank Fitzgerald 
Brother Rich Goddu 
PGK Dave Melander 
PGK Dan Hughes 
PGK Stephen Natale 
PGK Mike Machi, Sr. 
PGK Chuck Berardi 
PGK Paul Unpingco 
PGK John Moore 
PGK Joe Jones 
Past DD Matt Troiano’s Brother 
Rob Gibbs– Friend of the Council 
Ray Fosse— A’s Announcer, Friend of this Council 
 

For those who are deceased we pray that they will 
join in the love of God: 
 

SK Ellis Schott 
Teresa Santero– Mother of SK PGK Lou Santero 
Lecturer/Historian SK Robert Federighi 
Annabella Castillo– Friend of PGK Paul Unpingco 
 

For all who are serving in the military we pray: 
That the love of God will be with them.  Especially those 
in harms way.  

 



 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus 

Council No. 6043 
P.O. BOX 454 
Pleasanton, CA  94566 

 
 

 

 

         TO: 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Past issues of this newsletter can be found in our web site, www.kofc6043.org. 

Send your email address to Bob Dompe to obtain this newsletter via email. 

 

If you wish to have your copy 
of the Newsletter discontinued, 

please notify the Newsletter 
Editor, Bob Dompe 

bob_for_kofc6043@pacbell.net  


